Andrew J. Sasso

Director, Regulatory Affairs Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited 14 Carlton Street Toronto, ON M5B 1K5 Telephone: 416.542.7834 Facsimile: 416.542.3024

regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com

 $\underline{www.torontohydro.com}$



June 9, 2016

via RESS and electronic mail to BoardSec@ontarioenergyboard.ca

Kristen Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Consultation on the Regulatory Treatment of Pensions and Other Post-

Employment Benefit Costs – Comments from Toronto Hydro-Electric System

Limited ("Toronto Hydro") OEB File No. EB-2015-0040

I write in respect of the May 19th letter to stakeholders in the Consultation on the Regulatory Treatment of Pensions and Other Post-Employment Benefit ("OPEB") Costs, Board File Number EB-2015-0040. The letter asked for stakeholders to submit comments on the draft issues list included in its Appendix B, and to express interest in making a presentation during the Stakeholder Forum.

During the previous phase of this consultation, Toronto Hydro made submissions with the Coalition of Large Distributors ("CLD") and individually. Toronto Hydro therefore respectfully requests the opportunity to present individually at the Stakeholder Forum. Should circumstances arise that reduce or alleviate entirely the need for Toronto Hydro to present individually, this will be communicated as early as possible.

On the Draft Issues List, Toronto Hydro has no incremental comments to those expressed in the CLD letter dated June 9, 2016.

Regards,

Andrew J. Sasso

Director, Regulatory Affairs

Toronto Hydro-Electric System Limited regulatoryaffairs@torontohydro.com

AJS\KB\acc